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Leavenworth since that is the direction he wanted to go. Families that had been providing the gentleman 
with food and water made racial accusations which wasn't the case. The police had determined the 
gentleman wasn't a threat and were keeping an eye on the situation. It wasn't until looking into the 
ordinances that police determined the gentleman couldn't stay camped on a public bench and gave him a 
ride elsewhere. It didn't have anything do with race. 

• Councilmember Majure asked how many Police Officers we have.
o Police Chief Wayman replied he's allotted nineteen officers, but we have two retiring, and

three resign recently, so we are currently looking to hire five officers.
Parks & Recreation Director Jason Crum updated the Council on the Master Plan. There was good 
momentum at the start of the year before Covid-19 hit. If and when the money is available or the time is 
right, he would like to move ahead with Phase 1 of the Master Plan and just wanted to keep it on 
everybody's minds. 

• City Administrator Tim Vandall stated that the company who was the point person on the Master
Plan, is no longer with that company, so our perspective on what company would engineer the
project may shift. But mainly wanted to keep this Master Plan in the forefront of everyone's minds.

City Attorney: City Attorney Greg Robinson had nothing to report. 

City Engineer: City Engineer Matt Harding had nothing to report. 

City Administrator: City Administrator Tim Vandall let everyone know DeSoto Road is open. 
• Councilmember Brungardt stated it looks so nice.

Governing Body: Councilmember Studnicka gave a shout out for DeSoto Road. It opened months 
ahead of schedule and looks great. He also mentioned the milling over on the hill on DeSoto and glad 
we're going to patch that up in between DeSoto Road Project phases. 
Councilmember Trinkle stated QuikTrip is looking nice and it's come a long way and confirmed it's 
estimated opening date in July. 
Councilmember Kirby addressed the recent videos on social media of current and former Lansing high 
school students that involved alcohol, racial slurs and the displaying of weapons. He read a letter from his 
daughter who is currently out of state but is concerned for the City of Lansing. The letter has been attached 
to these minutes as Exhibit A. Councilmember Kirby concluded his remarks by saying he has spoken with 
the Police Chief and Leavenworth NAACP President Joana Scholtz and while he doesn't know where to go 
from here, he is eager to help, so count him in. He also stated how proud he is of the kids who wrote and 
signed their name to the letter. 
Councilmember Garvey let everyone know Low-n-Slow is opening next week. There have been a lot of 
positive things tonight like the letter Councilmember Kirby read and he is happy with the direction the City is 
going. The concluded his statement by saying love your neighbor as yourself. 
Councilmember Majure thanked Councilmember Kirby for reading the letter. He also thanked his fellow 
Councilmembers for discussions and their patience as he asks. questions. He is excited the library is open 
and the new businesses coming to town. He stated he agrees with Councilmember Kirby's approach of 
calmness and stability and things will be fine with our fire protection. 

ADJOURNMENT: 

Councilmember Majure moved to adjourn. Councilmember Brungardt seconded the motion. The motion 
was unanimously approved. The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 p.m. 

ATTEST: Michael W. Smith, Mayor 

Sarah Bodensteiner, City Clerk 




















































































